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Commonwealth Law Enforcement Ombudsman    5th April 2016 

GPO Box 442  

Canberra ACT 2601 

Fax No: 02 6276 0123 

           

 

 

From: Simon Golding 

 

 

Dear Sir/Madam 

 

 

                            This is a letter for request of investigation into Operation 

Collage/Bergonia 2010 and unlawful actions by AFP and ACBPS/Border Force. 

 

The unlawfulness in this case starts with serious misconduct of AFP and 

CUSTOMS/ACBPS/Border Force, stealing evidence and subsequently giving misleading and 

false statements, non disclosure, tampering with evidence, perjuring in subpoena and FOI 

requests. Perversion of justice is very clear with ample evidence of this. 

 

The most blatant example of this is the non disclosure of Customs/ACBPS/Border Force 

officers being present at the Scarborough Marina on the 12th October 2010 and then the 

perjury involved of the agency stating that “No CUSTOMS/ACBPS/Border Force officers 

were present at the Scarborough Marina on the 12th October 2010”.This was a clear lie. Why 

did they do this? Because AFP and Customs were caught stealing evidence and it’s been a 

cover up ever since because of the amount of people involved and the damage of public 

perception of Australian agencies. Agencies now try to distance themselves between the 

events with time. Some officers have resigned, others have been promoted. 

 

Complaint and investigation requests have been sent to Australian Federal Police, Border 

Force, Australian Crimes Commission, Commonwealth Department of Public Prosecutions, 

ACLEI, Commonwealth Ombudsman, Commonwealth Attorney General, Commonwealth 

Governor General and Parliament.  

 

Most are trying to ignore the massive problem and refuse to respond despite multiple 

requests, most notably being Border Force who has perverted the course of justice. 

 

The easiest way to get a start on information is to look at twitter page simonxgolding and 

look at attached dropbox information. This is unorthodox but the most effective way to get 

you this information in current circumstances. I look forward to your prompt response. 

 

Sincerely 

 

 

Simon Golding 

 

 

 


